LINCOLN POND ASSOCIATION 
 www.lincolnpond.org
Minutes of August 4, 2007 Meeting
The meeting was called to order by Doug Spilling at 12:06.  Doug and April Spilling, co-presidents, conducted the meeting.

Introductions – The pond residents present told a little about themselves and where they were from.
Opening Remarks – Doug Spilling   - Focus of the meeting is to share what is happening, set goals for the Pond Association and plan ahead for next year.  

Officers – The terms of the co-presidents Doug and April Spilling, secretary Debbie Maxwell, and two directors, Gerry Zahavi and Wayne Johnson are up.  Also since Kevin O’Day is no longer able to be the treasurer, a new treasurer is needed.  Judy Schwarz and Jim Madelone have one more year in their terms as Directors.  All were re-nominated and unopposed so the officers for the coming year are:
Co Presidents – Doug and April Spilling, spilling@wildblue.net, 942,-6531
Treasurer – Jeff Sienkiewicz, tolsma@aol.com 
Secretary – Debbie Maxwell, maxwell@nycap.rr.com, 942-5933
Directors – Judy Schwarz, LEXLP16@aol.com, 942-7023

 
       Jim Madelone, jamadelone@aol.com, 877-5752

                   Wayne Johnson, wjohnson@localnet.com, 942-5281

                   Gerry Zahavi, gz580@albany.edu, 942-5933
Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Kevin O’Day was unable to be at the meeting so April Spilling gave the report.  There was about $500 in the account and it has been put in a money market account with no monthly fee. A motion was made to raise dues to $15.  After discussion of what the money would be used for, the motion was tabled until after New Business. Currently, there are about 35 dues-paying households.
If you have not yet paid your dues, please send them in with the form provided below.   

Minutes - The August 19, 2006 minutes were approved.  The minutes for this year’s meeting will be posted on the website, sent by e-mail if we have the address, and then mailed to everyone else.  Arlene Hutchins again offered to do the snail mailing. Send us your e-mail address and we will get the minutes to you sooner, as well as send you announcements such as the water lowering schedule and event reminders.  Send to maxwell@nycap.rr.com
LAKE CONDITIONS 
· Milfoil: Grant money was no longer available to continue moth releases.  Anecdotally, people reported that there was less milfoil this year.  To confirm these observations, we need to talk with Anita and check the original milfoil map.  Upper Saranac residents have had success with hiring scuba divers to hand pull milfoil by the root.  They pay the divers $35/hr.  They raised 2.5 million dollars;, spent 1.5 million, and the divers pulled 322 tons of milfoil.  Obviously, we don’t have the finances, but perhaps some residents are already trained or could get trained in scuba diving and then do some pulling.

· Fish and Other Wildlife
· Fishing –  “One of the best years”.  Large mouth bass, muskies, …

· Birds – 2 or 3 loons, 2 osprey, 2 bald eagles as well as the resident blue herons.
· Water Testing – No one yet to replace Jim Manel.  Gerry Zahavi and Wayne Johnson will get more information.
· Water Level – Wayne Johnson reported that he contacts DEC if the lake level gets too high or too low.  He is trying to keep the lake close to the spillway level.  The lake is lowered beginning the 3rd week of September and is supposed to stay lowered until the ice is out.  The unpredictability of rain, snow and the difference in levels between the upper and lower lake can cause problems.
· Miscellaneous
· “Mysterious Island” in lower pond – Possibly put a buoy by the “island” that rises and submerges.  Is it methane that causes it to rise?
· Hydro plant at Kingdom Dam?  Doug, April, their sons and Debbie and Gerry visited the plant in Wadhams to get information.  The visit was very informative.  But the licensing, logistics, and expense make this project cost prohibitive.

ROAD REPORTS

· Lower Pond Rd. – Thanks to Wayne Johnson and Chris Ida for all the effort!  They collected $3900. Most of the money was spent, $290 is left, and the road is generally in good shape. 
· Twin Brooks – Thanks to Pat Ellsworth.!  The road is in good shape as is the bridge.  The biggest current problem is where Twin Brooks hits the county road.  The road continually washes out at this spot.  Perhaps the county could put in an apron.
· Recreational Class Roads – The County won’t take over roads unless they are brought to a given standard and additional land may be required.  However there are different classes of roads (such as Kingdom Dam Rd.) where the county does repair work but doesn’t plow.   Information about the different classifications and the process for getting a road taken over will be posted on the website.  
Road Cleanup – Terry Foley offered to coordinate for August 11th.  [Postscript – the cleanup was a success – about 25 people participated, 2 trailer loads of garbage was collected and taken to the dump.  Check the website for pictures.  Thanks Terry!]
TAXES - Hit again, but reportedly we will now be left alone.
· What is the role of the association?  Perhaps we should put the positions of those running for office on the website.

· People should consider voting here in Elizabethtown.  A link to rules for establishing residency will be posted on the Website.
· Individuals should continue to keep the pressure on and challenge assessments.

· Last resort : litigation

GOALS FOR NEXT YEAR

· Doug and April presented a survey on goals for next year.  The general categories included Community Building, Fundraising, Communication, and Stewardship.  
· People expressed interest in creating a float for the E’town Day Parade.  Contact Judy Schwarz with ideas or to help create the float.  LEXLP16@aol.com, 942-7023
· Those present voted to merge a pot luck dinner with a day of activities on the lake such as kayak races and fishing contests.  A committee – Sarah Bryant, Phyllis Martin, Debbie Maxwell, April Spilling and Jeff Sankowicz and Judy Schwarz. - was formed to plan out the activities.    Anyone wishing to join this committee should e-mail or phone Debbie at maxwell@nycap.rr.com or 942-5933.  We plan to meet by e-mail.
· A membership Committee was also created.  Sarah Bryant, Phyllis Martin, Debbie Maxwell, Judy Schwarz, and April Spilling volunteered to serve.  The goal is to increase the number of households that join the Pond Association.
· Stewardship - We all have a role in keeping the lake healthy.  If you see someone doing something harmful, speak to them, share your knowledge.
· Many present expressed an interest in preserving the history of the lake.  An Oral History Training was scheduled for August 25th.  If others are interested, future sessions will be scheduled.  Contact Gerry Zahavi at gz580@albany.edu if interested.
DUES – After the discussion of goals for the association, the tabled motion to raise dues to $15 passed.

The directors met twice this past year and plan to do so again next year.  The first Directors Meeting is scheduled for October 13th.  
The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 pm.  Thank you to everyone who brought refreshments!
Website: www.lincolnpond.org
Cut off and send in with your dues. 












***SAVE THE DATES for 2008***





ROAD CLEANUP - JUNE 7TH, 9 AM








ANNUAL LINCOLN POND ASSOCIATION MEETING – JULY 12TH, NOON











Lincoln Pond Association Dues - $ 15.00 - Please enclose with your dues.


Name _____________________________________________________


Address____________________________________________________


E-Mail_____________________________________________________





Make checks payable to:  Lincoln Pond Association


Mail to April Spilling, 65 Lower Pond Way, Elizabethtown, NY 12932














